
 

 

Murrumburrah Public School 

The library is one place in the school that all students 
access at least once a week and much to the delight 
of students, the school library has recently re-opened 
following a refurbishment.  The library has received a 
face-lift with a fresh coat of paint, blinds fitted to the 
front windows, new furniture and re-cabling of the 
desktop computers. Once again, it is looking like an 
exciting place to read, research and learn. 
 
The P&C supported the refurbishment by contributing 
$3,000 towards the new furniture, which includes a 
reading station, book boxes, donuts for students 
seating and a librarian’s chair.  The returns counters 
were also given a fresh coat of fire engine red paint 
and the glassed area, which was previously the 
librarian assistant’s station, was removed using 
volunteer labour. The display boards were given a 

new lease of life 
after being 
covered in red 
fabric. 
 
There are many 
new books 
available for 
students to loan, 
which have 
recently been 

covered. The kindles that were donated to the school 
by the Harden Touch Football Association, have had 
e-books downloaded and are available for senior 
students to use. 
 
All students participate in a one hour library session 
on Wednesdays, with the exception of 3/4L who visit 
the library on Tuesday. Please encourage your 
children to bring a library bag and make the most of 
what our school library has to offer.  
 
Thank you to those who have enabled this 
refurbishment to be completed in a cost effective 
manner. The donation of your time is very much 
appreciated by students and staff alike. 

Term 3 Week 8 1 September 2014 

Many hands make light work 



 

 

Good Luck Soccer Girls 
 
Our girls soccer team will play Avalon Public 
School in round 6 of the statewide PSSA 
knockout on Thursday at Roberts Park 
Murrumburrah commencing at 10.30am.  All 
parents and community members are invited to 
come down and show their support.  Good luck 
girls!  Well done on your achievements so far! 

Students Speak Out 
 

Literacy and Numeracy Week 
provided an excellent opportunity 
for us to show case our focus on 
Quality Teaching and Learning. 
The highlight was definitely the 
Public Speaking held during last 
Friday’s assembly. All students 
represented their classes with 
quality presentations covering a 
wide range of topics including the 
virtues of reading, the benefits of 
playing sport and why Australia is 
the best place to live.  

 

Teachers must be congratulated on 
the excellent preparation of 
students, but special mention must 
go to Mrs Mary Dodd who designed the program. Thank you also to parents for attending our 
assembly and showing your support for Literacy and Numeracy Week. 

Well done to our class representatives who spoke at our Public 

Speaking Assembly 

2D representative Bonnie Abnett presents her 

speech (left) and class award recipients at Fridays 

assembly 

 



 

 

Event Classes Activity date Cost Notes / Money due 

PSSA Girls Soccer Team 
Thursday 4 September 

10.30am 
Free 

At Roberts Park  
All welcome 

P&C Cake Stall and Fathers 
Day Stall 

All Thursday 4 September $1 to $5 
Bring your money and 
buy a special gift for 

dad 

SRC ‘Sweet and Sour’ 
Walkathon 

All 
students 

Friday 5 September Free 
Hot Dog lunch orders 

available 

PSSA Touch Football Gala 
Day at Wagga 

Selected 
teams 

Monday 8 September $13  

Year 6 Camp  Sunday 12 October $160 
Final payment of $110 

due 12 September 

 

Well done to our reading stars for this week who have completed 100 nights home 
reading.  Congratulations Declan Kerrison, William Glover, Kayla Schulz, William Rigg, 
Teneil Leitner, Thomas Rowley, Jade Schulz and Boston Kerrison. 

Sweet and Sour Walkathon 
 

The SRC Walkathon is this Friday!  Dress to 
the ‘Sweet and Sour’ theme.  Students have 
today received an order form for Hot Dog 
lunch orders. These need to be pre ordered 
with orders and payment returned to school by 
this Wednesday.  There will be no other lunch 
orders available. 

Tissues Needed 
 

With the current cold and flu 
season the classes are using lots of 
tissues.  It would be greatly 
appreciated if families could 
please supply their child’s class 
with a box of tissues as current 
supplies have been used.  

 



 

 

Well done Student Leadership  
Award recipients 
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The P&C have MPS school bags available for purchase.  

The bags are in two sizes, with the senior bag selling for 

$50 and the junior bag is $40.  The bags are on display in 

the school front office area.  Purchases can be made by 

contacting Nicole Woodhead on 0427 826 361.  

Harden Netball Registration Days 
 

A junior summer netball 

competition for boys and girls from 

preschool age to Year 9 will be 

held next term.  The competition 

will commence on Friday 10 

October and will run for 6 weeks 

each Friday between 4.00pm and 5.15pm.  Cost of 

registration is $10 ($18 if you didn’t play in the last 

competition).  Registrations will be held on 

Tuesday 9 September at the MPS COLA from 

3.15pm to 4.15pm and Wednesday 10 September  

at the Trinity School Library from 3.15pm to 

4.15pm.  For more information please contact 

Penny Lucas on 0413 603 747 or Treen Brooker 

on 0411 045 630. 


